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Poker Run Fun (agent orange) 

It was a dark and stormy night, unfit for man or beast OR Poker-Run Participant. The leaden clouds devoured 
the waning moon and I slept a fitful night awaiting the dawn.  

 I awoke with a start, my bedroom flooded with the brilliant light of the rising sun.  The sky was brilliant blue, 
the storm forgotten.  Frank Mowrer picked up his loaner ―Slant‖ and I fired up the Sport Coupe for a freeway 
run to Brea and the start of Don‘s poker run. 

My expectations were low after last night‘s deluge and the prospect of rain. What was he thinking?  I walked 
through the door of the restaurant and was greeted with a blaze of orange jackets, and hats. Ratzlaff‘s rascals 
were out in force.  Even my friends from Harbor Chapter Elaine and Mirco Pisu came to join in the fun. 

The jubilant crowd consumed their sumptuous coffee and bear claws as they socialized and met with new and 
old friends.  Then it was time to leave; Don & Colleen Schmitt rode with us, Darwin and Trent rode with 
Frank, Greg & Fran Earhart rode with Don & Carolyn Ratzlaff, John & Dorothy Knox drove their 31 fordor, 
Kathie and Dale drove their 30 fordor, Joe & Esther Goff drove their 29 Special Coupe and Arthur Wright 
drove his 30 Coupe with his daughter Sabrina and son.  In modern cars we had Karen & Jeremy Gaynor, Diana 
& Bill Douglas, Red and Mimi Sickman, Pete & Harriet Pavidis, Pam Heiland, Shelia Plotkin, Bev Marsh and 
Mark Schwing.     

We embarked on our tour of Orange County discovery with a first 
stop at the Muckenthaler Mansion in Fullerton for a Kodak moment 
in the circular drive. The mansion is now a museum and event site 
with popular events.  

The tour progressed to the city 
of Anaheim past the mother 

colony house and a gorgeous 1894 
Queen Ann  Victorian house. They 
are now remodeling the area and 
calling it Founders Park. The sce-
nic tour continued past the Sunkist 
orange packing house and CW 
Moss in the city of Orange, our 
clubs‘ past meeting place (the 

Santiago Elementary in Santa Ana), past the historic old court house and 
the 1899 Howe- Waffle House named after a lady doctor who lived 
there.  The ―pay potties‖ at the McDonalds rest stop proved to be 
daunting.                           ( Cont on Page 4) 

Our 50th Year 
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2010 BOARD MEMBERS 
 
President—Richard Parrish                      
714-393-8582 rcp1937@aol.com 
VP/Activities–Don Ratzlaff 714-529-

5062   wadedon@pacbell.net                                    
Secretary– Tissy Hatcher  714-431-1119                                       
billo_hatcher@yahoo.com                                            
Treasurer Joe Goff                                                                                                 
949-768-4627                                                             
joe@abt-tax.com                                                           
Technical–Gerald O’Brien                                          
(With two co-directors-see below)                                    
714-777-0771                                                                    
ylgarden@aol.com                                                         
Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland                          
714-633-5797                                                                     
newsletter@ocmafc.org                                                 
Immediate Past President                                                   
Mark Schwing                                                                        
714-970-1696                                                 
mschwing@earthlink.net                                                                                                                  

COMMITTEES 
 
ACCC Representative- Larry Conkol                                                                              
714-535-1411                                                
Breakfast Committee-                            
Terry Collings 714-970-7194 
mtcollings@sbcglobal.net                                   
Club Greeter-Doris Marshall                  
310-378-5061 dandd51@gmail.com              
Election Chairperson-                                  

Kathie Mc Call   714-633-0946                                 
dkmccal@socal.rr.com                        
Historian & Librarian-  Dick Smith       
949-770-6847 modeladick@yahoo.com                              
Merchandise Director             
Cathy O’Brien 714-777-0771 
ylgsrden@aol.com                                    
Pancake Breakfast Setup &               
Coordination-Mark Schwing                                           
714-970-1696 mschwing@earthlink.net     
Raffle-Charles Cohen 562-431–3645 
candhcohen@roadrunner.com               
Refreshments-Colleen Schmidt             
714-524-2659 dt_schmidt@sbcglobal.net                      
Regional Representative-                       
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769                         
onebootscooter@yahoo.com                  
Scholarship Committee                        
Joanie Harris 562-431-9630                     
trinkets6@verizon.net                             
Sheila Plotkin      714-962-2117                                          
Carolyn Ratzlaff  714-529-5062              
wadedon@pacbell.net                     
Sunshine & Sorrow                               
Jeanne Parrish 714-999-0611 
jprp60@aol.com                                        
Technical Committee-                              
Bob Jeffries 714-529-6216                   
bpjeffriesaa@att.net                                    
John Knox 562-697-2545                              
knoxbox59@aol.com                                   
Web Master-Chris Enright                        
949-481-8780  webmaster@ocmafc.org    
Web Site Info Entry-Lew Lewis               
417-443-1942 hglewis@centurylink.net 

 

President’s Letter 

March 2011 

 

 

WOW! A lot of you were at the February meeting, the poker run, 4th Thursday 
breakfast meeting and the 1st Saturday BS breakfast meeting. The club is vibrant 
with your enthusiasm and camaraderie. Thank You! 

The board is working well together making small changes and big decisions dur-
ing this 50th anniversary year of our club. Only 4 weeks remain until our fantas-
tic 50th Pancake Breakfast. Sign up for breakfast duty at the meeting. Some of 
the tasks are short in nature and you might want to sign up for 2 or more at dif-
ferent times, such as setting up kitchen and raffle prizes or papering the tables 
and cleanup. 

The flyers are printed, commemorative license plates are ordered, buttons on 
the way, tee shirts and hats are in the mill, griddles reserved, food ordered and 
780 chickens are assigned to just our egg requirements . Sign up at the meeting, 
polish, tune and gas up your Model A, catch up on your sleep and be at Hart 
Park at 6 AM March 27th. Ladies and Gentlemen, We Present the One and 
Only Orange County Model A Club Pancake Breakfast. 

Do we have your current e-mail address? Are you receiving notices of activities? 
Are you receiving your Distributor much quicker with pictures in vibrant color 
by e-mail? Read it cover to cover. You‘ll find stories of tours, meeting minutes, 
convenient contact information, haves and wants ads and pictures. You can‘t 
miss Don Ratzlaff‘s articles or you may miss one of his highly acclaimed tours. 
Volunteer to help him. I understand he was short of poker dealers at the last 
tour. Who knows what he may need next? 

What do you need to drive your Model A to the meeting or the next tour? Jerry 
O‘Brian is waiting by the phone for your call to assemble a seminar on that very 
problem. 

If you would like to host a board meeting, we are looking for varied locations 
throughout the county so members can occasionally attend a meeting close to 
home, and you will see the board in action right there in your home or business. 
Board meetings are held on the 1st Thursday of each month at 7:30 PM. There 
are no special requirements. We just need enough room for 10 or 12 people 1 
1/2 to 2 hours of time. Let me know what month you would be interested in. 

See you at the 1st Saturday breakfast meeting, the Laguna Beach parade, or for 
sure, the general meeting on Thursday March 10th at 7:30 for the meeting, 7:00 
for socializing. Hopefully we will have 50th anniversary tee shirts and hats at that 
time. 

Richard 



 

 

    Orange County Model A Ford Club            The Distributor                      Volume 51 # 2 March 2011 Page 3 

Activity 
Schedule 

 

NEXT MEETING: March 10, 2011  

7: 30 PM at CHOC 

Deadline for next Distributor  is  March 30, 2011                                                    
Type or write all articles and ads and  e-mail to:                             
newsletter@ocmafc.org  or prhyland@att.net                                                                   

Or mail to: 244 No Goldenspur Way,                                        
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 

2011 TOUR/ACTIVITIES CALEN-
DAR                                                            

Mar 3 (THURS) Board Meeting- 7:30PM 
Spiro's Restaurant  913 E. Chapman Ave-
nue  Orange CA. (Please see note Richard’s 
article on page two regarding future Board 
meetings). 

March 27 (SUN) Orange County 2011 Pan-
cake Breakfast---Mark the date and plan to be 
there for our 50th Anniversary          celebra-
tion!!!  (Please see Page 10). 

Apr 7-10  (THURS-SUN) Laughlin Tour in 
Laughlin, NV. A great weekend in Nevada. 

Apr 8-10 (Fri-Sun) Youth Expo at the       
O.C. Fairgrounds (10:00-5:00).  We will have a 
booth with two cars on display each day.  We 
could still use more volunteers to help man the 
booth, just 2 hours of  your time.  This is an op-
portunity to help stimulate the interest of  youth 
in the Model A Ford. 

April 19 (THURS) MAFFI work party at Bob 
and Martha Trousil's in Downey  His Telephone 
Number is: 562-861-7469 

May 15 (SUN) Hubley Races in   Temecula 

May 21 (SAT) SCRG meeting in   Upland at 
Art and Olive Moore's home. 

 

 

May 27-30 (FRI-MON) NCRG For details 
please call Bev Marsh. 

June 5 (SUN) Antique Nationals in 
Fontana                                 
June 26 (SUN) Henry Ford Picnic at 
Heritage Park 

July 15-17   Wings and Wheels in   Sol-
vang  This is your opportunity to spend a 
weekend touring to the beautiful Santa Ines 
Valley.  It is a chance for fun tours, good 
food, and a chance to ride in a vintage air-
plane.   Go ahead and reserve a room at Pea 
Soup Anderson's for $113.00 plus tax per 
night.  Sheila Plotkin has set aside a block of  
rooms under the name of  the Orange 
County Model A Club.  More details to     
follow.  Call Bev Marsh for  details. 

Jun 27th-Jul 1st ((MON-FRI) MARC 
Meet in San Diego  Sep 10 (SAT) Interna-
tional Model A Day—Be sure to drive your 
Model A!!! 

Future Activities: Since the Pancake 
Breakfast (50th year celebration) is planned 
for March; no additional tour-type activity is 
currently planned for that month.  How-
ever, if  someone would like to organize 
an activity for early in March, please do. 

There are nine additional months (April 
through December) that need activity 
leaders/coordinators.  We will have a sign
-up for the respective months at the March 
general meeting.  We have a resource book 
available if  an idea is needed.  Please step 
up and be the envy of  your fellow 
OCMAFC members!       Thanks!                                                            
             Don Ratzlaff 
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   Les Redfields Pickup enhanced with                                
 the mastery of Don Ratzlaff  

Bell Housing Seminar Feb 12, 2011 

About 25  club members gathered at Tom 
Endy‘s home for a seminar on coffee, donuts 
and, oh yes, a great seminar on how to restore a 
bell housing. Tom had set up two bell housings-
one  unrestored and the other was set up to re-
build. It was all cleaned and ready to go.  

The first matter to resolve was how to dismantle 
the unrestored housing and then to put new 
parts in the cleaned bell housing.. It was ―hands 
on‖ for anyone who wanted to try their skills 
along with an explanation by Tom about each 
part and how it was fitted correctly into the new 
housing.  

Net result——A lot of  club members learned 
something and a bell housing got rebuilt. Some 
lucky person will get a ―brand new‖ restored bell 
housing. 

Thanks, Tom—— for another great seminar!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Please see page 6 of  this issue-it’s all about     
building a stand for holding a bell housing.) 

Poker Run Fun (Continued from Front Page) 

Prentice Park and the zoo were on our way to the 
City of Tustin and the historic Stevens House, an-
other Queen Ann Victorian House;  then on  into 
Irvine, past the great park balloon ride to our final 
destination of Knowlwood; the home of world fa-
mous hamburgers.  It is at the location of the origi-
nal town of Irvine and is 
built into the old lima bean 
silos. The food was good, 
the company better, and 
when the appetites were 
satisfied, we retired to a 
quieter area to deal and 
process our poker hands. 
The dealers dealt out the 
hands, the participants pre-
sented their best combina-
tion which  was recorded on 
the master list and the time 
came for the grand revelation, the winning hands. 
Sabrina Wright had  the 1st place winning hand of 4 
of a kind, Colleen Schmidt: 2nd best with a flush,  
Jeremy Gaynor: 3nd best with 3 of a kind and Mimi 
Sickman: 4th best with 3 of a kind. We returned 
our passengers to their cars in Brea, then headed 
home and pulled the Model A‘s into the garage; at 
that moment the rain started. The end of an-
other perfect day with good friends , getting the 
Model A‘s out,  seeing interesting things and eating 
good food on a well planned and executed club. 
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OCMAFC General Meeting Minutes                                                                                                
February, 2010          Tissy Hatcher 

Time:  7:32 pm     Location: Children‘s Hospital of Orange County,   62 members in attendance 

The meeting was called to order by Richard Parrish and flag salute led by Don Goodman. 

Visitors – Doris Marshall advised it is Derrel Golliugh‘s birthday.  He is looking for four brake drums.  Doris welcomed Bob 
Hawkins‘ sweetheart, Marilyn Singer to tonight‘s meeting, along with our newest member, Sheila Johnson.  Sheila has owned 
a 1929 coupe for 20 years.  Warren Hogan returned tonight after a long absence.  Terry Hardgrave and Karen and Jeremy 
Gaynor are back too.                                                                                                                                                                        
Minutes – Approved as printed in the Distributor without comment.                                                                                                   
Treasurer’s Report - Joe Goff presented the Treasurer‘s report.  It was approved.                                                                                                
Distributor's Report – Pete Hyland advised articles for the Distributor are due by the end of the month.  Pete presented the 
roster mock up; the roster is going to the printer tomorrow.  56 members have signed up to have the Distributor sent to 
them via email.                                                                                                                                                                        
4th Thursday Monthly Breakfast – Terry Collings advised the next breakfast will be held on 2/24 at 8:30am at the Original Pan-
cake House on Lincoln in Anaheim.                                                                                                                                                   
Scholarships – Carolyn Ratzlaff informed the membership there is $1,000 in scholarships to be given out.  Children and grand-
children of members are eligible.  The deadline for applications is 6/15.                                                                                               
Technical Director’s Report – Tom Endy will be doing a seminar on the bell housing at 9am on Saturday.  Come for education, 
coffee and donuts.                                                                                                                                                                                        
Activities –  Don Ratzlaff advised there was a great turn out for the18 mile ―Model A Motoring Menu Mania Tour‖, with ap-
proximately 50 people attending!  Clipboards are up front for Wings & Wheels; the poker run on 2/19 (going from north to 
south Orange County, with no freeway driving); Fabulous Fords Forever at Knott‘s Berry Farm; Hot August Nights in 
downtown Long Beach; Laughlin tour; and Pancake Breakfast sign up sheets.  The Palm Springs Follies will be in November, 
depending on the interest.  The Breakfast Scuttlebutt had their first meeting and was attended by about 20 people; many  
topics were covered.   Colleen Schmidt announced the Youth Expo will be on April 8, 9, 10th at the Orange County Fair-
grounds.  They still need a few more people to sign up for the 2-hour shifts.  Domonic Cimarusti has been a great help at 
setting this up.  There is no cost to club members to attend.  John Graves advised the Laguna Beach Founder‘s Day Parade 
starts at noon on 3/5.  Please be there by 10:30am.  Bob Jeffries and Ed Cote went to the Irvine Ranch and asked about a 
tour of the ranch.  A lot of it is under restoration at this time.  They were impressed by Ms. Irvine‘s saddle, along with one of 
the family coaches and many other items.  Ms. Irvine said she will call to set up a tour, along with one of the old Santa Ana 
Courthouse.                                                                                                                                                                                     
Sunshine and Sorrow – Jeanne Parrish reported the happy news that Carolyn and Don Ratzlaff have welcomed twin grand-
babies.  Carolyn has photos ready to pass around!  Wayne Wiedle got a new hip and is doing well.                                                  
Merchandise – Jerry O‘Brien presented the merchandise we have on hand and advised more hats are on the way. 

Monthly Roster Drawing – Larry and Patty Boef‘s names were called, but they were not present so the $60 rolls over to next 
month‘s drawing.                                                                                                                                                                                      
Southern California Region – Bev Marsh advised Sheila Plotkin will be handling the meeting on 2/12.                                                            
50th Anniversary Party:  This event will be held on 8/27 and will be free to current members of the club.  We would like to 
get in touch with old members who have dropped off the roster.  If you have a current address or email for them, please ad-
vise either Tissy Hatcher or Bev Marsh.  Mark your calendars for this event!                                                                                       
Hard Luck Trophy – Frank Mowrer was awarded the trophy for his 1929 engine with a crack in the block.                                         
Pancake Breakfast  – Dorothy Knox hopes everyone has signed up for some job.  Dorothy introduced the various chairs.   
Being involved in this event is great fun for everyone.  People will start arriving at 6am to help with covering tables, griddle 
set up and supply unloading.  Raffle prizes with be set up at 6am.  There will be 100+ great prizes.  Don‘t forget we will also 
need assistance with clean up – if you are there at 11am, look around for who needs help.  Mark Schwing is receiving all the 
donations for the raffle.  If you don‘t want your name included as part of a donation, let him know.  In addition to the regu-
lar raffle, there will be a premium raffle.  The park reservation is confirmed.  We need to remind Mark Schwing to ask to 
have the water in the creek turned off.  T-shirts will be available for sale at next month‘s general meeting. 

Old Business – None. 

New Business – None. 

Education – None tonight. 
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Bell Housing Stand 

by Tom Endy 

A simple wooden stand made from a 2X4 makes it 

much easier to work on a Model A Ford bell housing. 

It also provides a good place to store an extra bell 

housing. One five foot length of lumber will build one 

stand. The hardware used are 5\16" lag and hex bolts. 

 

The 2X4 is cut into four pieces. The Tall vertical piece 

is 21", the cross piece is 18", the base is 12", the piece 

on the end is 8" with the top cut at a 1|2" angle. The 8" 

piece is optional and is used to support the weight of a 

transmission if one is attached. 

 

 

Newly constructed bell housing stand. 

 

The large hole (1&1\8"diameter) offset at the center of 

the tall 21" vertical piece is to provide clearance for 

the nose of the input shaft if a transmission is attached. 

It is drilled only partway through. 

 

The critical dimensions are the hole for the mounting 

of the top of the bell housing. It is drilled 1&5\8" from 

the top and 1" from the right edge on the back side. A 

3&1\2" hex bolt is used at this location. The large hole 

for the transmission input shaft nose is drilled 9&1\4" 

from the top, and also 1" from the right edge. The bot-

tom mounting hole for the bell housing is determined 

after the bell housing is in place on the top mounting 

bolt. The 1& 1\2" lag is used to secure the bottom. 

 

 

 

The other lag and hex bolt holes are drilled to accom-

modate the attachment of the four pieces. Care should 

be taken so that none of the attachment bolts conflict 

with one another. The use of carpenter's glue during 

assembly adds strength to the stand. 

 

 

Bottom side of stand. Care should be taken so that 

none of the five attachment bolts conflict with one 

another. 

 

 

Mounted bell housing with transmission housing 

attached. 

Required hardware (all 5\16") 

5 - lags bolts @ 3" 

1 - lag bolt @1&1\2" 

3 - hex bolts @ 3&1\2" 

3 - hex nuts 

12 - flat washers 
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THE 1ST SATURDAY MODEL A BS (BREAKFAST SCUTTLEBUTT) SESSION 

Don Ratzlaff 

Well, on 5 Feb, we had our 2nd BS session at Spiros in Orange.  The 
turnout was impressive with about 20 attendees.  The conversations 
generally pertained to Model A topics and seemed to involve everyone 
present.  After breakfast, several of us journeyed up to Rick Hall‘s to 
look in on his Vicky restoration project.  The resulting opinion was 
that he has done an outstanding job with the paint and body work.  It 
looks like the next phase will be the interior upholstery and appoint-
ments; way to go Rick. 

FEBRUARY ROSTER DRAWING   

Are you listening?  The name drawn from the 2011 
club roster was Boef (Larry and Patty); sadly they were 
not present to claim the $60 prize.  Of course this 
means that March drawing will be for $70.  Will yours 
be the next name drawn?  Remember, you must be pre-
sent to claim the prize!  See you in March! 

Don Ratzlaff  

SWAP MEETS 

 Mar 13th (SUN) Long Beach Swap 
Meet at  Long Beach veterans Stadium                 

Apr 10th (SUN) Long Beach Swap 
Meet at  Long Beach veterans Stadium              

Sep 25th-26th (SUN-MON) Paradise 
Swap Meet at Western Regional Little 

MARCH ACTIVITIES 

Pancake Breakfast 

Of course the 50th annual pancake breakfast is set to be held on the 27th of March.  Volunteer signup sheets 
will be available at the March meeting.  Don‘t forget to sign up to help make this another successful event. 

Laguna Beach Founders Day Parade 

Saturday the 5th of March is the date of the annual ―Laguna Beach Founders Day Parade‖.  This parade is 
special to our member John Graves; his late wife Alice was instrumental in originating the founders day 
celebration.  John had a signup sheet at the February meeting.  If those of us that signed up wish, we can 
leave from Spiro‘s Restaurant, 513 East Chapman Avenue, Orange, CA at 9am on Saturday morning.   The 
Parade typically involves our participation from 10am to 1pm and will be an enjoyable time spent.  You 
can be a parade-participant in your Model A or a member of the crowd if you drive your modern car. 

THE 1ST SATURDAY MODEL A BS (BREAKFAST SCUTTLEBUTT) SESSION 

It‘s set for 8am, the morning of March 5th, at Spiros Restaurant, 513 East Chapman Avenue, Orange, 

 CA.  So bring your problems, solutions and innovations for a general discussion with your fellow 

OCMAFC members.  See you there. 
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Southern California Region Meeting         

The SCRG  meeting was held  at Sheila Plotkin's home 
on Feb. 12th.  Election of officers was held and Bob 
Trousil, Elaine Perry and Diane Frazee all agreed to 
continue in their positions. The regular agenda was cov-
ered.  Bob Trousil spoke of how beautiful the restora-
tion is coming along on the MAFFI sedan (slated to 
wind up at the MAFFI museum in Mich.)  More parts 
are still needed  (can be written off on your taxes.)  I will 
bring a list to the next meeting.  Our club members 
need to participate in this restoration.  There were peo-
ple from San Diego to Torrance at the last work 
party.  It is a great opportunity to meet MAFCA mem-
bers from other areas.  The next work party is on April 
19th at 9 a.m. at the Trousil's home.  His number is 
(562) 861-7469.  Lend a hand and have some fun while 
doing so!  The next SCRG meeting will be held at Olive 
and Art Moore's home in Upland on May 21st.  All are 
welcome! 

 Bev Marsh 

 

    Sunshine Only 
 

       By Jeanne Parrish   

 

 

It has been great to see some old members attend-
ing meetings & tours, i.e. Harriet Pavidis,  Mimi       
Sickman, Jeremy and Karen Gaynor, new member 
Darwin Kibby and son Trent. Even Harbor 
MARC/MAFCA was represented at our Poker-
Run.  Mirco and Elaine Pisu drove down from Tor-
rance and joined in for a fun day. Elaine was seen 
helping deal some of the poker hands.  

 Warren Hogan was at the February meet-
ing . Everett Pearce has been attending meetings 
and coming to 4th Thursday Breakfasts.  

 We sure have missed all of you.  Now you all come 
back again real soon, you hear! 

  

New Members 

Welcome—we are glad you could join us! 

Sheila R Johnson                             
15531 Roper Avenue,                                                           

Norwalk, CA 90650 (H) 562-9212-2824                                  

1929 50-A Sport Coupe 

TOOLS TO LOAN 

I am working on updating the list of members that 
have tools to loan other club members. Please email 
me, Derrel Gollihugh at ddgolli-
hugh@verizon.net and tell me what special tool you 
have for Model A‘s that you are willing to loan. He 
will put together a list that will be added to the web 
site and listed in the        DISTRIBUTOR.  

I talked with several club members during the Satur-
day Morning meeting and the last general meeting 
and they think this is a good idea. I also talked to our 
new President and he likes it as well. So, talk with 
them first– maybe there is a better way! 

 Derrel Gollihugh 

 

Join us for good food  

and great company...  

  Fourth Thursday Breakfast Bunch  

March 24     8:30 a.m.  

Mimi's Cafe  

18461 Brookhurst Street 

Fountain Valley 92708 

(714) 968-0652  

Info--Terry Collings...714 970-7194 

 

 

      

                            

http://us.mc1802.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=ddgollihugh@verizon.net
http://us.mc1802.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=ddgollihugh@verizon.net
http://www.best-of-web.com/pages/100314-200853-986042.html
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HISTORIANS CORNER 

By Dick Smith 3/11 

History tells us that mankind created tools. Later 
Henry Ford created hand tools to work on our Model 
A‘s. I have compiled a list of handy tools, along with the 
current description of many commonly used shop tools 
needed to keep our Model A‘s happy and to do a few 
chores around the house to keep Mrs. Model A guy 
happy too. 

 A Drill Press:    A tall upright machine useful 
for suddenly snatching flat metal bar stock out of your 
hands so that it smacks you in the chest and flings your 
beer across the garage, denting the fender you just 
straightened at the fender seminar. 

 Wire Wheel: Cleans paint off bolts and then 
throws them somewhere under the work bench with the 
speed of light. Also removes finger prints and hard 
earned calluses from fingers in about the time it takes 
you to say, ‗Oh sh--!‘ 

 Belt Sander: An electric sanding tool com-
monly used to convert minor touch up jobs into major 
refinishing jobs. 

 Pliers:     Used to round off bolt heads. Some-
times used in the creation of blood blisters. 

 Vise Grips: Generally used after pliers to 
complete the rounding of the bolt heads. If nothing else 
is available, the can also be used to transfer intense 
welding heat to the palm of your hand. 

 Oxyacetylene Torch:     Used almost entirely 
for the lighting of various flammable objects in your 
shop on fire. Also handy for igniting the grease inside 
the wheel hub out of which you want to remove a bear-
ing race. 

 Hydraulic Floor Jack:    Used for lowering 
your Model A to the ground after installing those new 
brake shoes, hence trapping the jack handle firmly under 
the bumper. 

 Two-Ton Engine Hoist:    A tool for testing 
the maximum tensile strength of everything you forgot 
to disconnect. 

Band Saw:    A large stationary power saw used 
in most shops to cut good aluminum sheets into smaller 
pieces that more easily fit into the trash can after you cut 
on the inside of the line instead of the outside edge. 

Pry Bar:    A tool used to crumple the metal sur-
rounding that clip or bracket you needed to remove in 

order to replace a 50 cent part. 

Now I’ll describe the tools needed for Mrs. 
Model A Guys repeatedly requested projects. 

Skill Saw:    A portable cutting tool used to 
make studs too short. 

Hacksaw:    One of a family of cutting tools 
built on the Ouija board principle…It transforms hu-
man energy into a crooked, unpredictable motion, and 
the more you attempt to influence its course, the more 
dismal the outcome. 

Table Saw:     A large stationary power tool 
commonly used to launch wood projectiles for testing 
wall integrity. 

Straight Screwdriver:   A tool for opening paint 
cans. Sometimes used to convert common slotted 
screws into non- removable screws. 

Phillips Screwdriver:    Normally used to stab 
the vacuum seals under lids or for opening old-style pa-
per and tin oil cans and splashing oil on your shirt; but 
can also be used, as the name implies, to strip out Phil-
lips screw heads.  

Hose Cutter:    A tool used to cut hoses too 
short.  

Utility Knife:    Used to open and slice through 
the contents of cardboard cartons delivered to your 
front door: works particularly well on contents such as 
seats, liquids in plastic bottles, collector magazines, re-
fund checks, and rubber or plastic parts. Especially use-
ful for slicing work cloths, but only while in use. 

  Hammer:    Originally employed as a weapon 
of war, the hammer nowadays is used as a kind of divin-
ing rod to locate the most expensive parts adjacent the 
object we are trying to hit. 

Son-of-a-B-Tool:    Any handy tool that you 
grab and throw across the garage while yelling Son-of-a-
Gun! At the top of your lungs. It is also, most often, the 
next tool you will need. 

Article source, The internet. 

―Restorer Magazines‖ 

14 Copies were supplied to Mr. Don Henry for 
his collection of Restorer magazines. Call or send your 
list of desired copies to Dick Smith and maybe we can 
add to your collection too. Donated copies are supplied 
on a first come basis at no cost. These magazines were 
donated by current and past members. 
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                 CAR BARN SPECIALS 

  Member ads will run two months unless renewed.                      
Non member ads will run one month unless renewed.  

All   ads must be submitted in writing to: prhyland@att.net    
or  OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 

Orange, CA 92869-4422 

Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 
                      www.mafca.com/classifieds.html  

FOR SALE:   1928 AR Tudor Sedan 
Extra parts with car. $8,000.00 OBO 
Al Walters 949-290-6252                                    
                                                       02/11          

FOR SALE:   1936 Ford Truck-

Running Gear—Complete 
Roy Weston    805-968-1448                          
                                                       02/11 

FOR SALE:  1929 Roadster $22,000  
Contact Jeff Paley & he will get you to his friend 
whose A it is- jbpaley@cox.net or 805-687-6173  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          02/11 

 For Sale                           

FOR SALE:  3.54 Ring & Pinion Gears—     

less than 1000 miles.   
Asking $150.00 OBO 
Please call Bill Hefner at 714-892-4331  
                                                                 01/11 

 FOR SALE:. I have a Model A engine It runs 

with no leaks, no engine knock and does not 
smoke. The price is $800.00 installed FREE at 
my house in Whittier. I also have a lot of parts. 
Thank you for informing  the members of your 
club that my telephone phone number is:       
 (562) 696 4375.   Jose Curtin 

FOR SALE:  Pair of 1930/31 front fenders 
with wheel well in both. Restored and in primer, 
ready to paint.                               

$700.00 for the pair or $375.00 each 

Mark Schwing 

714-692-1393                                               01/11 

$1,000 SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION 

The Orange County Model A Ford Club has a 
scholarship open to any youth member or any 
child or grandchild of a member of our club.  The 
stated purpose of the scholarship is to encourage 
the involvement of young people in the Model A 
Hobby.  

To apply, all they need to do  is complete the 
scholarship application packet and return it by 
June 15, 2011. 

"Glorious Glop." 

 Line 13 x 9 pan with waxed paper   

Prepare a regular chocolate cake mix as per directions 

Pour mixture into pan 

In a bowl, put 8 oz. softened cream cheese, 12 oz. 
chocolate chips, 3/4 c. sugar, 1 beaten egg,  2 Tbs. oil 

Mix until "chunky"—-"Glop" into cake mixture——
—Bake at 350° for 45 minutes 

Flip cooled cake over and dust with powdered 

sugar.                                              

      Yummers!   Bev Marsh 

mailto:jbpaley@cox.net


 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 Deadline for next Distributor 

 March 30, 2011 

 Type or write all articles and advertisements 
and e-mail to: newsletter@ocmafc.org   
Or mail to: 244 No.Goldenspur Way,  

Orange, CA 92869-4422  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Class Mail 
Web Site: www.ocmafc.org 

            General Meeting 
7:30 PM 

[Second Thursday of every month] 

March 10, 2011 
CHOC Hospital Complex 

455 South Main St. Orange CA 
From Main Street, turn east on to Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room is 
accessible from the parking structure.  

 

 

 


